
COMING UP… 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS:  

• 3/18: Meeting Cancelled  

• 3/25: Meeting Cancelled 

• 4/01: Meeting Cancelled  

 

CLUB CALENDAR:     

• 3/18: No Meeting-Cancelled 

• 3/25: No Meeting-Cancelled 

• 4/01: No Meeting-Cancelled  

 

BIRTHDAYS: 

• 3/20: Thumper Gosney 

• 3/21: Roy Wells 

• 3/22: Reuben Marek 

• 3/23: John Conner 

• 3/27: Jesse Ybarbo 

• 3/28: Ariane Secrest 

• 3/31: R.D. Burrows 

 

NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

The 2020 Lions Fol-
lies has been post-
poned. Refunds 
will be given to 
those that pur-
chased tickets. 
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 Today, Miss Ameira Amos, spoke to TFLC 

about her experience at Texas Lions Camp during 

the summer of 2019. It was the first summer she has 

ever attended Texas Lions Camp. She is an 11-year-

old 6th grader that attends Lake Belton Middle 

School. She is in the band and plays percussion. 

Her mother, Jessica Amos, told us that Ameira also 

loves gymnastics and doing anything social!  

 Ameira began her program with a joke: 

“Why did the robber take a bath? To get a clean 

getaway!” She received several laughs from our 

members. She then made sure to thank TFLC for 

sending her to camp last year as our club was her 

sponsor. She told us that her first night, they had a 

dinner consisting of burgers and popsicles, as well 

as the opening ceremonies. The first night, they al-

so went to the carnival and she told us her favorite 

flavor of snow cone...Tiger’s Blood! The second 

night was casino night and they played card games 

where they could earn poker chips when they won. 

If you earned enough poker chips, you could get a 

soda, which campers received right before bed-

time! The third night was a camp out, and they took 

a hayride to get there. It was her first time ever to 

camp out underneath the stars. The last night before 

going home, they had a dance. On the final night, 

she attended the awards ceremony before meeting 

up with her parents and heading home. She told us 

her favorite part was the swimming pool! Ameira 

thanked TFLC multiple times for sending her to 

camp. She hopes to go back this summer! Ameira’s 

mom then told us that it was great to have a place 

where her daughter could go and feel “normal.” It 

also gives her family some respite time while know-

ing that Ameira is having a blast! Mrs. Amos said 

that Ameira was in a cabin with other girls who had 

a variety of disabilities, which was great for her to 

learn about what children with other types of disa-

bilities experience. Mrs. Amos also commented on 

the amazing job that staff did to put her mind at 

ease as she left her daughter in their care for a 

week. She couldn’t say enough positive things 

about Texas Lions Camp and what it did for her 

daughter. Thank you both for coming to speak to us 

today! 
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